
                                                                                    

OFFICIAL 

 

Edward Timpson MP 
House of Commons 
LONDON 
SW1A 0AA 

Environment and Neighbourhood Services 
Westfields 

c/o Municipal Buildings 
Earle Street 

Crewe 
CW1 2BJ 

www.cheshireeast.gov.uk 
 [email:environmentalcommissioning@cheshireeast.gov.uk] 

DATE: 11 January 2023                     OUR REF: 18683449                       YOUR REF: ET17147 

 
Dear Edward 
 
Re:  Access to recycling centres - FAO Rob Edmondson at CWR Ltd (Case Ref: ET17147) 
 
Thank you for your forwarding your constituents’ correspondence regarding a request to allow the 
residents of Spurstow to access recycling centres operated by Cheshire West and Chester 
Council. Your correspondence has been forwarded on to me for a response by our Chief 
Executive, Lorraine O’Donnell.  
 
While we of course appreciate your environmental concerns, unfortunately restrictions on 
household waste recycling sites by neighbouring authorities limits use of site facilities to residents 
of that authority only. Cheshire East has considered provision of a pop-up household waste 
centre to service rural and low car use areas if or when affordable. At present, we encourage our 
residents to use the facilities we provide in our area.  
 
Apologies that at present I can’t offer access to facilities outside our area, but thank you for 
raising the concern which helps us in our future thinking on provision.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
Ralph Kemp 
Head of Environmental Services 
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